100 Years Ago
July 1915

The 1st battalion of the Wiltshire regiment spent the month taking their turn in the trenches at Hooge and St Eloi, with regular rest periods at Busseboom, Abeele and Dickebusch Huts. It seems to have been a quiet spell in hot weather.

The 2nd battalion moved from Lumbres to Tournehem where they were in good billets for a few days before marching onward to Wizernes. The first part of the month was spent in exercises and marches and parades, and it was not until midnight on 22nd July that they were in the trenches again at Richebourg St Vaast. The weather, which had been hot was now very wet. After a quiet morning on 24th July they came under heavy shell fire in the afternoon, during which two men were killed, including George Love of Market Lavington. Four men were wounded.

Towards the end of the month, things were relatively quiet, with some spasmodic shelling. The men passed the time building up the trenches and thickening the parapets.

The 5th battalion sailed on the SS Franconia to Alexandria on 30th June. They stopped off at Valetta, and Lemnos. There they were each issued with 100 extra rounds of ammunition, a blanket, a waterproof sheet, iron rations and 24 hours rations. The next day, 17th July, they landed at Gully Beach, Gallipoli, where they spent the rest of the month digging fire trenches and being shot at by snipers, and occasional shelling. At the end of the month they returned to Mudros Bay, Lemnos where they bivouacked in a stubble field for some rest and recuperation.

There were no casualties in July from West Lavington either in Gallipoli or on the Western Front.

